OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT 19 2017

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 432 without my signature.

This bill authorizes a county to contract with either a nonprofit consortium or a public
authority to be the employer of record for providers of waiver personal care services. The
bill also requires the wages and benefits negotiated by the county for these providers to
be equal to the wages and benefits for In-Home Supportive Services providers.

This bill could lead to unknown General Fund costs in the near term by giving counties
collective bargaining authority over a state administered program that does not include a
county share of cost. As with other program expansions, this is more appropriately
considered as a part of the budget process.

Sincerely,
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